






OCTOBER 2022 HIGH SCHOOL BOARD REPORT

STAFF SERVICES (CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, PROGRAMS, STAFFING)
Staffing
We are currently seeking a School Resource Officer.

Advisory Board Banquet
We had the largest Advisory Board Banquet since pre-COVID!  Kudos to the Culinary Arts instructors and students for planning,
preparing, and serving a delicious meal!  We are looking forward to having a large group dinner in our new Commons next year.

School Safety
Active Shooter Drills took place over the last couple of weeks.  Students and staff responded effectively.  All instructors debriefed the
drills with their students and data collected will be used by the School Safety and Crisis Management Teams to continue to improve
school safety.

eLearning / Fall Break
Five of our partner schools have different fall breaks.  Students whose schools are on fall break while Central Nine is in session are
required to complete eLearning work during this time.  Instructors will post work to Canvas by 9:00 a.m.

Evaluation
Michelle Augustine, CTE Innovation Coach, continues coaching sessions with newer teachers (5 years or less experience).  Formal
observations by Mr. Joe Preda and Mr. Mike Quaranta are underway.
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STUDENT SERVICES
9/2                  Army Visit
9/7                  Boilermaker Presentation for Welding and Precision Machining classes
9/8                  Student Volunteer Meeting
9/9                  Army Aviation Trailer 
9/10                GWEC Advisory Council Meeting
9/14                College Day
9/16                Southport Homecoming Parade
9/20                Ambassador Interviews
9/22                Medical Assisting Guest Speaker
9/22                Advisory Board Banquet
9/22                Kick It Meeting
·9/23                Ambassador Interviews
·9/26                Perry Meridian Middle School Visit
·9/27                Vincennes University Early College Field Trip
·9/27                College Go Week Announcements
·9/28                Compass Visit
·9/29                Air Force Luncheon
·9/29                Franklin Community College and Career Fair
·9/29                Southport Career Fair

Marketing/Recruiting

Student Services staff is continuing to work with partner schools to develop creative ways to recruit for next school year.Student Services
staff has visited classrooms to assist in dual credit for Ivy Tech and Vincennes Universities. Student Services Coordinators are meeting
with students who are in crisis and/or having various other issues. We have been fortunate to have been invited again to the Southport
homecoming parade with our wrapped truck.



Administration - Student Services Office
Student Services staff are making Count Day preparations in order to submit data to the state in October. We continue to educate
ourselves regarding student/staff safety training through monthly drills including severe weather, fire, and active shooter training. We
have started a new book study this month and are reading “Start with the Heart. Igniting Hope in Schools Through Social and Emotional
Learning” by Michelle L. Trujillo.

Supportive Services
Student Services Coordinators continue to host parent/teacher conferences as the need arises. Seniors have learned about and opted
into the Governor's Work Ethic Certificate program. Dual credit enrollment continues as the testing for Ivy Tech enrollment is winding
down. College Day was successful with 36 Businesses/Organizations/Colleges attending.


